Hello,

My name is Yousef Barbin.

I have been requested by some Taxi drivers in City of London to communicate with you an idea which they have developed among them selves in regards to issuing unlimited Taxi plates (please see the attached file). They are requesting your careful consideration of this idea.

I will relay your response to them and if need be, I will meet with you if you find this suggestion practical. Please feel free to contact me via email.

Thank you and best regards,

Yousef Barbin

## RECOMMENDED AMENDMENT TO CITY ISSUED TAXI/LIMOUSINE PLATE ISSUANCE TO LICENSED TAXI/LIMOUSINE DRIVERS

To whom this may concern:

Please take this request/suggestion into account coming directly from Taxi/Limousine driver's in possession of a valid Taxi/Limousine driver's license currently leasing a city issued Taxi/Limousine plate from such individual plate owners and from those leasing a shift on a marked Taxi/Limousine with a city issued Taxi/Limousine plate attached.

The time for change to the Taxi/Limousine industry in the city of London, Ontario is now in-order to better serve Londoner's that utilize such services and to stay competitive within the marketplace. Just as there are no limitations set by the city on the number of vehicles allowed to be registered and in operation on the competition's platform (i.e. ride-sharing companies), we recommend that city issued Taxi/Limousine plates become unlimited as well and issued to those in possession of a valid Taxi/Limousine license. This will allow those who are currently leasing a city issued plate or a shift on a vehicle, the opportunity to own a plate and manage their own expenses associated with a Taxi/Limousine plate ownership and operation without the additional cost of a shift or plate lease. This will also allow for more Taxi/Limousine vehicles to operate in the city to better serve those that utilize and rely on such service and allow for such services to stay competitive.